MINUTES
SECOND MEETING of the Executive Committee of the Villanova University Senate for Academic Year 2012-2013 on Thursday, September 6, 2012   in the  BRYN MAWR ROOM at 3:00 p.m.
PRESENT: 
Mr. Christopher Marroletti; Ms. Lizzy Heurich, Executive Secretary; Ms. Lael Hoegen;

Dr. Robert Styer, Chairperson; Ms. Selma Koury Wunderlich; Dr. Seth Whidden;

Dr. Barbara Wall; Mr. Stephen Sheridan
ABSENT:        Kevin Noller (NIA); Rev. John P. Stack, OSA (NIA); Dr. Victoria McWilliams (NIA); 


Ms. Helen Heron, Recording Secretary

__________________________________________________________________________________

AGENDA:

I
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE MAY 2, 2012 MEETING

II
ANNOUNCEMENTS & CORRESPONDENCE

III
DISCUSSION OF EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE'S FUTURE MEETING DATES AND 
TIMES FOR ACADEMIC YEAR 2012-2013
IV        POWER OF INTERPELLATION QUESTION (if any)
V         SENATE MEETING DATES FOR THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2012-2013
VI
PREPARATION OF THE AGENDA FOR THE SEPTEMBER 28, 2012 SENATE MEETING

VII       SUGGESTIONS FOR FUTURE SPEAKERS 

VIII      NEW BUSINESS

IX        ADJOURNMENT

_________________________________________________________________________________ 






Invocation – Mr. Stephen Sheridan
I  
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE May 2, 2012 MEETING

The minutes were unanimously approved by the committee as recorded.

II  
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE

     a)  Dr. Styer announced that the Fair Trade Proposal will not be addressed at the next

         Senate meeting.  Dr. Wall stated that it will not be brought before the Senate
         because the President has already approved it. She did, however, feel it would be
     beneficial if Will Stehl and a student were to attend the Senate meeting and
     explain what this means for Villanova University. Dr. Styer suggested we ask 

     Mr. Will Stehl to address this issue at the Senate meeting in October.
b)  Over the summer, Dean Lindenmeyr and Chuck Hoffman, University Bursar,  

researched the costs and benefits of the SEPTA Pass program that had been proposed last year by the Graduate Student Council. Mr. Hoffman also spoke with officials at Temple, Drexel, and the University of Pennsylvania, which offer the student passes. Based on their experience with this program, the low number of likely regular users of monthly passes, and the complexity of administrative procedures necessary to run the program, Dean Lindenmeyr and Mr. Hoffman decided not to pursue it. 

    c)  Mrs. Koury Wunderlich suggested that an announcement be made at the next 
                     Senate meeting that the evaluations are available on the University Senate web

                     site.  Ms. Heron stated that she had already emailed the evaluations to the Senators

                     the afternoon of September 6, 2012.

III  
SCHEDULE DATES AND TIMES FOR MEETINGS OF THE SENATE 
EXECUTIVE
            COMMITTEE IN THE FIRST SEMESTER 2012-2013
· Thursday, September 6, 2012 – 3:00 PM – Bryn Mawr Room

· Thursday, October 4, 2012 – 3:00 PM – SAC- Room 300

· Thursday, November 1, 2012 – 3:00 PM – Bryn Mawr Room

IV       POWER OF INTERPELLATION QUESTION (if any)
V
SENATE MEETING LOCATION and DATES



Dates for Senate Meetings for Academic Year 2012-2013
Friday, SEPTEMBER 28, 2012
     Friday, FEBRUARY 8, 2013      


Friday, OCTOBER 26, 2012 (Budget)   Friday, MARCH 15, 2013




Friday, NOVEMBER 30, 2012
     Friday, APRIL 12, 2013
All meetings will be held in Bartley Hall, Room 2010 at 3:30 p.m.
VI  
SUGGESTIONS FOR FUTURE SPEAKERS

· Mr. Bob Morro- Associate Vice President for Facilities Management
· Ms. Ellen Ryan Krutz- Associate Vice President for Human Resources
· Mr. Ken Valosky-Vice President for Administration and Finance
· Dr. Patrick Maggitti- Dean, Villanova School of Business
· Dr. Alfonso Ortega- Associate Vice President for Research and Graduate Programs 

Dr. Whidden commented that, in light of Fr. Peter's comments in his opening address about the university's financial situation, there will no doubt be questions about potential impact on the academic side of things at Villanova. To give people time this semester to think about and discuss the issues, it might be interesting to ask Ken Valosky to address the topic next semester.

Dr. Wall stated that it is related to, what is referred to as the “headwinds” facing higher education.  She noted that many colleges are concerned about finances because they are not sure of the future, but also the issue that Congress has raised. Many people are focusing on the rising tuition, room and board, which we cannot sustain, the student debt level as well as financial aid.  One of the questions that Villanova has to deal with is the millions that we put into financial aid and if we can sustain that and how.  She suggested that in the Spring perhaps Ken Valosky can form a panel to discuss the “headwinds” situation.  


VII     PREPARATION OF THE SENATE AGENDA FOR THE SEPTEMBER 28, 2012 
           MEETING

***********************************************************************************

VILLANOVA UNIVERSITY SENATE AGENDA

SENATE SOCIAL – 3:00 P.M.

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 28, 2012
BARTLEY HALL-ROOM 2010 AT 3:30 PM
UNIVERSITY SENATE MEETING
Please silence all cell phones.  Please put your nameplate at your place for attendance purposes
INVOCATION – Senator Kenneth Valosky
I.         APPROVAL OF MINUTES of the April 26, 2012 Meeting

II.        POWER OF INTERPELLATION 

III.      ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE

            a. Welcome to all the new Senators

b. The Senate requests that each member read Article VII in the Constitution 

    regarding the absences of Senators at Senate Meetings

                                               ARTICLE VII
After a Senator misses more than two consecutive and/or more than three total meetings during the academic year, the Chairperson of the Senate shall direct a letter of inquiry to the specific Senator involved requesting information about said Senator’s ability to serve and his/her intentions regarding attendance at future meetings.
 c. Update on the Villanova Pass Program
Over the summer, Dean Lindenmeyr and Chuck Hoffman, University Bursar, researched the costs and benefits of the SEPTA Pass program that had been proposed last year by the Graduate Student Council. Mr. Hoffman also spoke with officials at Temple, Drexel, and the University of Pennsylvania, which offer the student passes. Based on their experience with this program, the low number of likely regular users of monthly passes, and the complexity of administrative procedures necessary to run the program, Dean Lindenmeyr and Mr. Hoffman decided not to pursue it.
            d. All committees approve their minutes electronically so that they may be posted on the  

                web site in a timely manner.

IV.      GUEST SPEAKER

                Mr. Paul Xhori, UNIT

                  Presentation on the new SharePoint Web Site

V.        REPORT FROM FACULTY CONGRESS ON 2012-2013 GOALS AND 
OBJECTIVES- Dr. Victoria McWilliams, Chair

VI.
REPORT FROM GRADUATE STUDENT COUNCIL PRESIDENT ON 2012-1013

            GOALS AND OBJECTIVES – Ms. Sophie Kagan, President

VII.      REPORT FROM UNIVERSITY STAFF COUNCIL ON 2012-2013 GOALS AND 
OBJECTIVES – Mr. Kevin Noller, Chair

VIII.    REPORT FROM THE VILLANOVA ALUMNI ASSOCIATION ON 2012 GOALS                                             
AND OBJECTIVES – Mrs. Selma Koury Wunderlich ’58
 IX.      REPORT FROM STUDENT GOVERNMENT ON 2012-2013 GOALS AND 
OBJECTIVES – Mr. Christopher Marroletti ‘13, Student Government President

X.        SUGGESTIONS FOR FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS AND FUTURE GUEST          
            SPEAKERS
XI.       NEW BUSINESS

XII.     ADJOURNMENT 

The scheduled meetings for FIRST SEMESTER Academic Year 2012-2013 are:

Friday, October 26, 2012 – Bartley 2010 – 3:30 p.m.
Friday, November 30, 2012, Bartley 2010- 3:30 p.m.
*******************************************************************************
VIII. NEW BUSINESS

Pictures were taken of the Executive Committee by two members from UNIT and releases were signed by all.

IX.     ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.






Sincerely,







Elizabeth Heurich
EH/hh




 
Executive Secretary
